## Smith Center Public Schools ERNEST R. ALLBERT, Superintendent SMITH CENTER, KANSAS

November 12, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen, Basketball Coach Director of Physical Education Robinson Gymnasium University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I had been planning to attend the VarsityFreshman basketball game and the clinic on the following morning. However, the High School has a
football game on that evening, November 21, and I
will be unable to attend. It had been my plan to
bring four or five of my basketball players down
with me. Since it will be impossible to attend
this game, I will plan to bring some boys to one
of the other games during the season. I would
appreciate it if you would have your secretary or
Mrs. Webster send me a basketball schedule as soon
as they are available.

Practice has started for those boys that are not out for football. From all appearances we should have a very fine team this year.

Very sincerely,

Bill Greene

Basketball Coach

BG:BC